Jim Blume Papua New Guinea P O Box 191, Springfield, MO, 65801 E-Mail: Jimblume2png@gmail.com

May 2023

Dear Praying Friends,

Because you prayed the Lord blessed my two months back in Papua New Guinea. Thank you. It was very long and very busy.

The first events were a youth fellowship followed by a revival meeting at Wau Baptist Church. The next Sunday was a visit to Zinag Baptist two hours north where eight young people are ready to be baptized. One of the families from that church is now in training at Wau Bible school to become their pastor. The next week we made a trip out to Aiseki Baptist Church which is a full day's drive over the mountains to the west. Nine professions of faith were made during that revival meeting. Back in Wau area another eight professions were made at a revival meeting at Kilolo Baptist Church. We had an encouraging Sunday with Redemption Baptist Church. Pray for them due to a greedy gold miner who is trying to dig into the church property.

Teaching in the new class room at the Bible school was lots of fun. Gary Keck did a great job of getting that built last year.

The last event was an exciting Easter camp meeting under our big tent. Thirty seven churches, mostly from the Watut language group were represented and attendance was at least a thousand with 49 professions of faith being made that week.

or news soldier () the strain of the control of the

THE STATE OF BUTCHES AND ASSOCIATION OF SEC.

Shalom

Jungle Jim